POSTGRADUATE MEDICAL EDUCATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Minutes of Friday, March 28, 2014
Present: 

	C. Abrahams (PGME)
A. Atkinson (Peds)

A. Bacher (PARO)

G. Bandiera (AD PGME)

E. Bartlett (Diag Rad)
P. Campisi (Otolaryngology)
M. Fefergrad (Psychiatry)
J. Goguen (Med SS)


	K. Iglar (Fam Med)
J. Kronick (HSC)

M. Levine (Anesthesia)
R. Levine (Surgery)
J. Lloyd (Ophthalmology)
J. Maggi (SMH)
A. Matlow (PGME)
D. McKnight (AD Eq&Prof)

	T. McLaughlin (PARO)

B. A. Millar (Rad Onc);
L. Muharuma (PGME)
B. Pakes (PHPM)
K. Pardhan (PARO)

L. Probyn (PGME);

S. Spadafora  (VD PGME, Chair)
D. Steele (ObGyn)



Regrets:  
S. Bernstein (UG Clerkship); J. James (MSH); H. McDonald-Blumer (Core IM); R. Richards (CPSO); N. Rosenblum (CIP) ; J. Rosenfield (UG Dean); S. Sade (Lab Med); R. Schneider (Peds SS); F. Scott (PHPM)

AGENDA/MINUTES
1. a)  Introductions

b) The minutes of the February 28, 2014 meeting were accepted as distributed.  
REGULAR UPDATES & FOLLOW-UP

2. Update from COFM
S. Spadafora stated that at PGM COFM a new PEAP and AVP policy/procedure was approved.  The revised forms will be distributed at PGMEAC and posted on the website. 

PARO produced an interactive transfer guide.  There were some changes to be made to the guide and it will be brought to the PGMEAC at the May meeting. The EAP issues will be brought back to the negotiating table.
The Ontario Fairness Commissioner contacted the COFM deans regarding the possibility of a separate set of positions for IMGs based on country of origin or medical school.  The response to the Commissioner from the Deans referenced the Thomson report, stating that it did not recommend 2 streams, but that all IMGs should compete based n their skills and experience for the available positions.    The Fairness Commissioner’s response will be distributed to PGMEAC members when available. G. Bandiera noted that the Best Practices in Admission and Selection (BPAS) report was meant to ensure fair practice, and it was recommended that Program Directors review the BPAS report

S. Spadafora informed members that the Ministry presented the schools with options on how intake numbers may be molded.  Further discussion will take place on a provincial basis with updated projections regarding over and under-supplied specialties.  Also, the Ministry has contracted KPMG to undertake a review of Clinical Education Budget funding.  
CEHPEA presented a “Canadian Medicine Primer” offered to sponsored visa trainees.  We will be working with Program Directors and fellowship directors to see if and when the pre-registered trainees can be scheduled for the orientation program.  It will be offered 4 times through April to July, and next year it will be scheduled well in advance of scheduling of PEAPs.  The CEHPEA primer will be appended to the minutes for reference.  
3. Resident Update

PARO-CAHO negotiations went to mediation and William Kaplan has been engaged.  The decision is to go to binding arbitration and dates have been set for meeting dates in September and October.  All items are open to arbitration, including duty hours. Kaif Pardhan is the new president of PARO.  

4.  Internal Review Committee

L. Probyn reported that there are 3 mandate Internal Reviews taking place in April: Child & Adolescent Psychiatry and Geriatric Psychiatry. Forensic Psychiatry will take place in Spring 2015.  Family Medicine progress reports are due to the CFPC in May 2014.  The 4 external reviews (Emerg Medicine, Adult Respirology, General Surgery, Urology) are scheduled for October 2015.  L. Probyn indicated that recruitment for Internal Review Committee and the Family Medicine IRSC membership is ongoing and encouraged interested faculty members to contact her. A call for resident participants will also go out.  The next round of internal reviews will begin April/May 2015 and booking is taking place now. Program Directors will be requested to chair at least 2 Internal Reviews each. 
5.  Policy/Guidelines/Consultation

a) Browser compatibility is becoming an increasing irritant with POWER.  The vendor is unable to support all versions of Internet Explorer.  The POWER Steering Committee has recommended that version of IE earlier than 6 not be supported.  Chrome is recommended also.  It was noted that many hospitals browsers will be affected.  After some discussion, it was recommended that this item be placed on the HUEC agenda for action and approval.

b) ITER sign-off

There has been a 10% decrease in the question of “did you receive face-to-face feedback” question on the resident In-Training Evaluation Record.  There was discussion about interpretation of the question as some residents do not go back into POWER to check this off after meeting with their supervisor/PD.  An auto-complete would not be acceptable as sometimes the feedback received in-person does not meet the written ITER evaluation, and residents should always have the opportunity to state agreement/disagreement with the evaluation.  Also some residents do not complete the question as they do not agree with the evaluation but prefer not to answer.  PARO rep noted that when using POWER with the Safari browser there was often no opportunity to sign off on their ITER.  This issue was referred back to the POWER Technical Working Group for further examination.
c) Teaching Evaluation Scores

G. Bandiera noted that many programs have switched over to the Resident Assessment of Teacher Effectiveness (RATE) form in the last year.  As a result we may wish to change the name of the “Teacher Effectiveness Score” (TES) which is a combined score of at least 3 individual teacher evaluation forms to a RATE score.  There was some concern as a TES score is a well known concept within most departments for both PG and UG teaching. Members were asked to get feedback from their Promotions groups in their departments and respond to G. Bandiera with comments. 

d) Resolution of Resident Disagreement with Attending Physician or Supervisor, 200 Procedural Memorandum, 2002

L. Muharuma recommended that this procedural memorandum be retired as the spirit and process of this document was now incorporated in the current PGME Intimidation and Harassment document and the CPSO guidelines for the supervision of PG trainees. 

The motion to retire this document was made by L. Probyn and seconded by J. Kronick.

NEW BUSINESS

a) CARMS PGY1 results – L. Probyn
L. Probyn presented the 2014 CARMS results for the PGY1 match, provincial and national.  The Undergrad unmatched issues were also reviewed.  See slides for further information.
b) CIP: Integrated Physician Scientist Training Program – deferred

c) PGCorEd Subcommittee Update - S. Glover Takahashi
S. Glover Takahashi reported on the building of the next version 2.0 of PGCorEd, which will be available in the mobile environment.  A program evaluation was completed for the system and we know that trainees are learning and that there is learner engagement.   The re-focusing will be on integration with the current curriculum, and having the trainees not complete the modules at the last minute, i.e. toward the end of their 2nd year.  
The meeting was adjourned at 2:30 pm. 
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